Princess Reema Bandar Al-Saud
Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia
601 New Hampshire Ave NW
Washington, DC 20037
Your Royal Highness,
Dr. Mohammed al-Khudari, an 83-old Palestinian national, is in need of urgent medical care as his health is steadily deteriorating in the prison of Abha, Saudi Arabia. When he was arrested on 4 April 2019, he was undergoing cancer treatment, but Abha prison lacks medical specialists and the standard care required by Dr. al-Khudari. Earlier this year, Dr. Mohammed al-Khudari lost partial function of his right hand and lost some of his teeth. He is currently dependent on his son, Dr. Hani al-Khudari, who detained with him, to feed him and help him around the prison.
Both men are charged with “joining a terrorist entity”, but their trial has been marred by numerous and serious violations of their due process rights, including enforced disappearance, arbitrary arrest and detention, being held incommunicado and solitary confinement.
I respectfully call on the Saudi authorities to drop the unfounded charges against Dr. Mohammed al-Khudari and Dr. Hani al-Khudari are dropped and that they are released. In addition, Dr. Mohammed al-Khudari urgently needs to be transferred to a hospital where he is able to receive the specialized medical care he requires.
Sincerely,
